

COAG Health Council

meeting as the Australian Health Workforce Ministerial Council

Post Office Box 344 RUNDLE MALL SA 5000 Telephone: 08 8226 6191 Facsimile: 08 8226 7244

Email: chcsecretariat@health.sa.gov.au

Dr John Lockwood AM Chair Dental Board of Australia GPO Box 9958 MELBOURNE VIC 3001

Email: michelle.thomas@ahpra.gov.au

Dear Dr Lockwood

Approval of revised registration standard: endorsement for conscious sedation, as recommended by the Dental Board of Australia

Thank you for your letter of 28 May 2015, on behalf of the Dental Board of Australia (DBA) recommending approval of the proposed revised *Registration standard for endorsement for conscious sedation* (the revised registration standard).

I am pleased to advise that pursuant to section 12 of the Health Practitioner Regulation National Law, as in force in each state and territory, the Australian Health Workforce Ministerial Council (AHWMC) decided on 27 August 2015 to approve the revised registration standard as recommended by the DBA. In approving the revised registration standard, Ministers noted the DBA's advice that there were no changes to the requirements for initial application or renewal of endorsement for dentists, and that the proposed revisions were to improve the clarity and workability of the current approved registration standard.

Ministers agreed with the DBA's proposal that the approved revised registration standard commence once published on the Board's website, as soon as practical after receipt of this approval. We also note that as the revised registration standard includes relevant content from the current Board-approved *Guidelines for conscious sedation*, these guidelines will be retired.

Finally, the AHWMC welcomes the DBA's commitment to develop communication materials that will address any continuing confusion about when the revised registration standard applies. We understand this will include communication and education within the profession and other stakeholders on the difference between conscious sedation and other uses of scheduled medicines in dental practice including relative analgesia.

The DBA's plans to review the approved revised registration standard at least every five years after commencement is also welcomed by Ministers as good regulatory practice.

Yours sincerely

The Hon Jack Snelling

Chair

Australian Health Workforce Ministerial Council

7 September 2015

cc: Mr Martin Fletcher, CEO, AHPRA: martin.fletcher@ahpra.gov.au